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CITY COUNCIL – ZONING COMMITTEE 
STAFF REPORT 
COUNCIL VARIANCE 

APPLICATION: CV25-019 
Location: 2585 BILLINGSLEY RD. (43235), being 4.8± acres on the south 

side of Billingsley Road, 1,485± feet east of Sawmill Road (010-
291517; Far Northwest Coalition). 

Existing Zoning: L-C-4, Limited Commercial District.
Proposed Use: Exterior storage of automobile parts.
Applicant(s):  RFAM 2585C Properties, LLC c/o Jeffrey L. Brown, Atty.; 37

West Broad Street, Suite 460; Columbus, OH 43215.
Property Owner(s): RFAM 2585C Properties, LLC; 4255 South Hamilton Road;

Columbus, OH 43125.
Planner: Tim Dietrich; 614-645-6665; tedietrich@columbus.gov

BACKGROUND: 

o The site consists of one parcel developed with an automobile dealership in the L-C-4,
Limited Commercial District as approved by Ordinance #0984-2013, passed on May 6,
2013. The existing L-C-4 district allows limited C-4 uses and includes text commitments
to setbacks, building height, traffic access, landscaping and underground utilities. The
requested Council variance will allow exterior storage of automobile parts within storage
containers.

o A Council variance is required because exterior storage is not an allowable use in this L-
C-4, Limited Commercial District.

o North of the site are office building in the C-2, Commercial District. South of the site is
right-of-way for Interstate 270. East of the site is an automobile dealership in the CPD,
Commercial Planned Development District. West of the site is an office commercial
building in the L-C-4, Limited Commercial District.

o The site is within the planning boundaries of The Northwest Plan (2016), which
recommends “Commercial” land uses at this location.

o The site is located within the boundaries of the Far Northwest Coalition, whose
recommendation is for approval.

CITY DEPARTMENTS’ RECOMMENDATION:   Approval 

The requested Council variance will allow exterior storage of automobile parts within storage 
containers in a designated area as depicted on the submitted site plan. The variance is 
necessary because storage uses are prohibited in commercial districts. Since the proposed 
storage is an accessory use to the existing automobile dealership and service facility, will be 
located within storage containers, and placed in an area on site that is mostly hidden from view, 
staff is supportive of the request. 
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SITE

CV25-019 
2585 Billingsley Rd.  

Approximately 4.8 acres 
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